

Minutes of a meeting of the Allotments & Open Spaces Committee held on Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> September at Brickhill Community Centre, Avon Drive, Brickhill

<u>Present:</u> Cllrs Bowler, Chrusciak, Reeve, and Holloway and the Assistant Clerk. In addition 3 members of the public.

1	Election of Chairman	
	Cllr Reeve proposed Cllr Chrusciak and all members supported the proposal. It was	
	resolved to elect Cllr Chrusciak as Chairman.	
2	Apologies for absence	
	None	
3	Declarations of acceptance of interest in items on the agenda	
	None	
4	Public Open Session	
	Maintaining a 2m gap at the end of the allotments and the boundary fence with Curlew	
	Crescent properties	
	Could the committee confirm what rights the residents in Curlew Crescent have to access	
	the allotments to repair/maintain their garden fences? Is it a requirement for tenants to	
	have a clear 2m strip at the rear of their plots to allow for fence maintenance? The	
	brambles at the rear of my plot have been cut back considerably since I took over the	
	tenancy some 6 years ago and I do not see why I should be asked to cut these back as I	
	harvest the fruit and they provide a wildlife habitat.	
	The chairman asked for clarification from the Assistant Clerk regarding this matter. It	
	was confirmed there is no requirement in the tenancy agreement to maintain a 2m gap	
	with the fences belonging to neighbours in Curlew Crescent. However, there is a section	
	in the Allotments Handbook which does ask tenants to keep a 2m gap clear and not to	
	lean anything against the fences. In doing so the parish council is seeking to act as a	
	good neighbour to the residents in Curlew Crescent.	
	The chairman proposed that since it is not a requirement within the tenancy agreement	
	the committee should not be seeking to enforce this. However, perhaps a fair	
	compromise could be found which would allow the neighbour access to repair his fence	
	and also the tenant to retain his blackberries. It was resolved to contact the neighbour	Assistant Clerk
	in Curlew Crescent to request the telephone number of the fencing contractor. This	
	would then be passed onto the tenant who would liaise with the contractor to establish	
	what access is required to carry out the work. This was agreeable to all parties.	
	Is the parish council responsible for the concrete sheds at the allotments?	
	It was confirmed that any repairs are the responsibility of the tenant.	
	to that committee that any repairs are the responsibility of the tenant.	
	There were no further questions from members of the public.	
5	To confirm minutes from meeting held on Tuesday 4 <sup>th</sup> November 2014	
	It was resolved to accept the minutes as a true record of the meeting.	

Approved by Chairman 25<sup>th</sup> November 2015

wording "There is at present no element of self management of the site however the Parish Council would consider any requests for self management in the future." A copy	
of the revised strategy is attached to these minutes.	
To confirm date of next meeting – Wednesday 25 <sup>th</sup> November 2015	
	Parish Council would consider any requests for self management in the future." A copy of the revised strategy is attached to these minutes.